
Mason County Garbage Co., Inc. 

PO Box 787 

Shelton, WA  98584 

March 23, 2020 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Attn: Records Section 

Washington Utilities and 

Transportation Commission 

1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW 

Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

RE:  Commodity Price Adjustment for Mason County Garbage Co., Inc. G-88. 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

Attached please find revised pages for Tariff Number 13, as well as supporting 

documentation for the commodity price adjustment (CPA).   

The CPA will change from a debit of $2.34 to a debit of $1.98 (15%) per residential 

customer per month.  There are approximately 12,800 residential customer affected by this 

change. 

Recycling commodity markets appear to have stabilized.  We are no longer requesting a 

waiver from WAC 480-70-351(2). The calculation uses the most recent six-month historical 

period to estimate the recycling commodity expense/commodity adjustment.  The true-up is 

also based on the most recent six months data.  The true up is then divided by a 12-month 

customer count because the commodity price adjustment will be adjusted again effective 

May 1, 2021. 

We respectfully ask that this filing be accepted under Less than Statutory Notice, per WAC 

480-70-276.  Should the Commission approve this filing under LSN, we request the new

CPA go into effect on May 1, 2020.

Pursuant to WAC 480-70-271(2)(a)(vi), affected customers will receive notification of the 

change on the first billing reflecting the revised rates.   

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (360) 695-4923, or via 

email at heatherg@wcnx.org. 

Sincerely, 

Heather Garland 

Pricing Manager 

R
eceived

R
ecords M

anagem
ent

03/23/20   11:36

State O
f W

A
SH

.
U

T
IL

. A
N

D
 T

R
A

N
SP.

C
O

M
M

ISSIO
N


